
From: Will Wallace
To: secretary@resources.ca.gov; lisa.mangat@parks.ca.gov; mat.fuzie@parks.ca.gov;

john.ainsworth@coastal.ca.gov; info@slocleanair.org; jim@oceanodunes.org
Subject: Oceano Dunes SVRA
Date: Friday, March 16, 2018 12:59:14 PM

To whom it may concern, 

My name is William Wallace and I'm from Madera county. Although I may not live in San
Luis Obispo county, I regularly travel to the oceano dunes several time per year for camping
and day trips. I strongly believe that the current fight to force the closure of the dunes in the
name of poor air quality is a front for local residents than are concerned with their property
values. These individuals want to transform the easy going nature of the area into an upper
class travel destination rivaling Monterey and Carmel. These individuals are doing this for
personal gain and have no respect for others interest in the area.

My family has traveled to the Pismo area for over 30 years to get away from the dirty air in the
valley and to hear residents complaints of poor air quality is upsetting. They don't understand
what bad air really is and what the people of the central valley have to live in. I find it
alarming that factual information relating to air quality studies has been hidden from public
view and many past decisions by agency's like the coastal commission have been based solely
on emmisions and have no regard for fact or other data laid out by third party and independent
sources. The placement of air quality monitors around the county has no standard, some are in
paved urban areas and others are in the middle of dirt fields. Some stations have
malfunctioned and were allowed to not be maintained yet continue the study.
 
I ask of you to please look at this issue with a neutral mind and consider hard facts and
compare findings apples to apples. I hope that my children will be able to enjoy the dunes the
same way I have and my father has before. 

Thank you,  William Wallace.
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